
Ride the Wall 2024 Registration Opens Soon!

Bike Adventurers Planning Moves Along

Mark your calendars for the 2024 Ride the Wall Family Bike Event - June 21st 2024. Ride begins 
at 6 PM (registration starts at 4 PM). This year’s event will start and end at Timber’s Road 
house in Cataldo, the route goes through beautiful scenery on both sides of the Coeur d’Alene 
River. Registration will include a BBQ meal provided by Timbers. 
	 The Ride the Wall Event is an annual Fuller Center Fundraiser, and a great opportunity 
to connect with others, get some fresh  air, and enjoy the longest day of the year. Watch for the 
registration forms in next month’s newsletter. 

Thanks to Board Member John Bourque, we were able to secure the facilities at Silver Valley 
Community Resource Center (formerly the Middle School) to house the Fuller Bike Adventures 
when they come to help in May. Superintendent, Lance Pearson, approved our request to use the 
facilities and even waived the normal $300 fee! We have a “spark plug” in John Bourque!
	 In addition, Our Savior Lutheran Church in Pinehurst has committed to providing dinner 
at their church for the Bike Adventurers.
 	  We still need help with additional meals and transportation to the work site(s).  If you or 
your church is are interested in hosting, preparing food, providing transportation or any other 
task, please reach out to Tahnee at 208-512-9869 & leave a message. We welcome volunteers of 
all ages and backgrounds, so don’t hesitate to reach out and get involved! 
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The 50 ride participants 
gather at the Enaville Trail-
head parking lot for the 25th 
Anniversary Ride the Wall in 
2022.

Watch! Stand Firm in 
faith! Be courageous! Be 

Strong! Let all that you do 
be done in love. 

1 Corinthians 16:13-14



Homeowners, volunteers, and board members enjoy dinner and dessert at the Lion’s Club.

Greater Blessings Program

Board Retreat

John Bourque, Greater Blessings 
Program Chairman, and Josie 
Jurkovac work on a Greater 
Blessings Program project in Mullan. 
The homeowner’s waterline broke 
during the freeze this winter, and 
needed to be replaced to restore 
water to the home. John and Josie 
conducted the initial assessment, 
and Doc’s Plumbing replaced 
the broken waterlines to restore 
water for the homeowner. Doc’s 
Plumbing also assisted us with an 
additional emergency plumbing 
repair in Mullan. To date, 57 people 
have been assisted by the Greater 
Blessings Program. 

The 2024 Board Potluck and Retreat, a gathering of 
homeowners, volunteers, and board members took place 
on March 8th & 9th at the Pinehurst Lion’s Club. The event 
kicked off with a delightful dinner on Friday night, fostering 
camaraderie and community spirit among attendees.

On Saturday, board members convened to reflect on the 
progress made in 2023 and strategize for the future, laying 
out plans for 2024. We extend our sincere gratitude to all 
who participated, contributing their insights and dedication 
to our shared goals. Such gatherings play a crucial role in 
strengthening our bonds and charting the course for our 
organization’s continued success.

Board members (from left) Casey Duncan, 
Kathy McPeak, Frank Culhno, Tami Atkins, John 
Boy Delaney, President Bob Whitman, Guest 
Geri Cochrane, John Bourque and Norm Holtz 
convene at the retreat. Picture by Judy Blalack. 



Thank-You Certificates

Judy Blalack presented thank you certificates at Our 
Savior Lutheran Church. At left is Dr. Scott Reed, 

of Mountain View Family Practice, President of the 
Church Council. At right is The Rev. Linda Webster, 
this week’s pastor.  Our Savior Lutheran Church has 

been an annual financial supporter for about 30 years.
March Newsletter mailing crew 

- Ray Guthmiller, John Boy 
Delaney, Bob Whitman, Kathy 

McPeak, Ken Fairchild, Tahnee 
Winters and Norm Holtz

Chief Scott Dietrich with Fire 
District 2. FD2 provides EMTs 

and an ambulance on standby for 
the Ride the Wall event.

Francine Bartley with Kellogg 
Vacation Homes

Bridget Hojem with  
Dave Smith Motors

Mark Owsley with Shoshone 
Funeral Services

Volunteer Recruitment Event hosted by Dave Smith 
Motors. Representing the Fuller Center are Past 

President, Norma Seaton; Partnership Committee 
Chair, Tracie Martinsen; PR Chair, Judy Blalack; and 

Volunteers Josie Jurkovac and Tahnee Winters.
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Special Recognition:   
Our Savior Lutheran Church for being the first church to make a financial contribution and to continue 

doing so for 30 years.

Thank You, March Donors
Your generosity brightened our prospects of 

having a successful year helping others.
George & Melody Blalack, 
Judy Blalack, Ron and 

LaDonna Boothe, Casey 
and Anne Duncan, Tom 

and Connie Fudge, 
Walter Goodsen, Jacques 

& Jan Lemieux, Daniel 
McGee, Delbert and Sheila 

Milam, Karen 
Mitchell, 
Pauline Norris, Aleta & Doug 

Pottenger, Paulette Ross, 
Norma Seaton, Cary Spoor, 
Gary Stanley, Bob Whitman, 

Winnie Williams

Here’s Help for SVFCH...
I’d like to join the “300 Club” and pledge at least $10 per month for one year. Please note 300 on your check.
•	 Here is my pledge for $ __________ per month for one year.
•	 Here is my gift of $ __________.
•	 I have a house and/or land to donate.
•	 I can make a no-interest loan for $ __________. Please call about working out the details.
•	 I can provide construction materials either discounted or at no cost.
•	 I would like to help with construction and/or committee work. Please call me to help or send a volunteer form.

Name _________________________________________________________ Phone ______________________________

Address ___________________________________________________________________________________________

City _____________________________________________________ State ____________ Zip ____________________

Please return to Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing, Inc. • P.O. Box 338, Smelterville, ID 83868 • 208-682-3240

Greater Blessings Fund
Judy Blalack, Josephine Davis, Nancy Elliot, 
Penny Fugle, Linda Judd, Christina Mace,  

Lois White, Necia Wright

Brian Canterbury’s Fund
Barbara and Gordon Canterbury

We Are Honored to  
Receive These Memorials

Debbie & Wayne Kovash 
In memory of Lowan Smith

Marbie Higbee 
In memory of Lowan Smith,  

Pete Anderson and Jim Langstaff

Mike & Dan Reasor of  
Cannon Hill Industries, Inc. 

In memory of Mike Gunderson,  
Lowan Smith, Jean Bachmeier,  

Tricia Lawrence, Ilsa Burmeister

Helen & Holly Mitchell 
In memory of Clarabel Hei

Arliss & Susan Blalack 
In memory of  Clarabel Hei,  

Jim Langstaff, Jim Bening, Wes Aamodt



Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing
P.O. Box 338
Smelterville, ID 83868

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WWIISSHH  
LLIISSTT 

 
We are down to a skeleton crew 

and implore you to help.   
We desperately need a board secretary—
meetings are only once a month on the 2nd 
Tuesday beginning at 5:30 PM and usually last 
about 1½ hours or less. 
Construction Supervisors—need not do the 
labor. 
Construction volunteers to work with the 
Supervisor. 
PR and Fund Raising Chairs 
Newsletter Assistant (see article) 
And others—Call Judy-208-682-3240 & leave a 

message. 
 

 
    

 
“Snikle Fritz”, the winning team, (T. J. Haynes, Chad 

Self, Will Yergler, and Jordan Cochran), enjoy their 
hammer headed golf club prizes crafted by Norm 

Holtz at the SVFCH/Pinehurst Golf Club’s 
Scramble. 

 
Join us at our 24th Annual  
Walk-A-Thon with a new 

registration location in the 
Kellogg Swim Pool parking lot on 

Sept 11. 
Registration Form in this 

newsletter. 

 

Help us reduce costs, save resources, and reach a wider audience by 
subscribing to our digital newsletter. 

While print copies will still be available, switching to digital delivery reduces labor and saves money. 

Scan the QR code using your phone camera, or visit  
https://tinyurl.com/ycysn42v to sign up for digital newsletters.

Call Tahnee at 208-512-9869 & leave a message

Specific Needs:
•	 Construction Supervisors – need not do the 

labor.
•	 Construction volunteers to work with the 

Supervisor.
•	 PR Chair
•	 Ad payment bookkeeper
•	 And others – 

Wish ListUpcoming Events

April 9th — Board and Committee meetings, 
5:30 PM,  Pinehurst Lions Hall, Pinehurst 

May 7th — Newsletter mailing workshop at St. 
Rita’s in Kellogg 9:00 AM.

May 12th — Mother’s Day

June 21st — Ride the Wall @ Timber’s 
Roadhouse, Cataldo Idaho


